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Year in Review 
I am excited to report that tens of thousands of children and their families received safe drinking water 
this year! This water comes from the hundreds of Lifewater projects that were completed in 2013 in 
Sub-Saharan Africa and Haiti, made possible by donors like you. Thank you! 

Sadly, the emotional toll of disease and death became much more personal this year, as I experienced 
the illness and eventual passing of my younger sister Corrine. Despite the best medicine available, she 
eventually lost her life to a virulent cancer. She was a vibrant woman, a compassionate doctor, a loving 
wife and mother, and is a deeply missed friend, sister and daughter. 

As I was trying to adjust to this senseless loss, I began to feel a deeper connection to the countless 
families who lose loved ones to cholera, typhoid and other water-borne diseases. I have no doubt that 
they feel the same pain I have when faced with the loss of a loved one. The only difference is, while 
Corrine’s cancer could not be cured, the cure for these other families is simple. For them, the greatest 
vaccine against disease and death is: safe drinking water! 

With your support, countless families now have a brighter future. Communities mobilize, safe water 
flows, and sanitation and hygiene improve. Families can now focus on living rather than grieving. In 
2014 we hope to complete one project every day: drill or rebuild a well, repair a pump or build a 
communal washroom. With your support, we hope to keep teams working at full capacity in 2014, 
transforming the lives of thousands of children, men and women. 

On behalf of those waiting for safe drinking water, I thank you for your consideration and support! 

Sincerely, 

 
Jim Gehrels, President 

Project Summary 
Fiscal 2013 

 

Wells* 112 
Sanitation* 5 
Handpump 
Replacements* 

52 

 
*Includes: Hygiene workshop, 

Caretaker training, and 
 Repair Technician training 

 
Note: there are also hundreds of 

handpump repairs completed 
annually, which restore usability to 

broken but clean water wells 



 

Nigeria 
“This year was characterized by several high points, but came with 
lots of challenges. The conflicts and violence in Northern Nigeria 
created difficulties for the team, but in no way compared to the 
smiles and joy that we saw from more than ten thousand people who 
benefited from new wells! 

Several times our crew and ministry partners were caught up in real-
time violent situations, but we thank God no one was hurt. In spite of 
these situations, the resolve to minister through our presence and 
provision of clean water enabled us to keep trusting God for safety 
and protection. 

We’ve seen many doors open, especially in the North East part of 
the country, which is known for its resistance to accept changes, 
especially from people from different backgrounds.  

We have been greatly enabled by your support! As we move into 
another year, we remain resolute to push further with the provision of 
clean water.” 

-Silas Dauji, Director  

Our teams in Nigeria, led by Silas Dauji and Hosea Apeh, continue to 
amaze us with their commitment and hard work in the face of 
struggle. Together, we recognize that clean water is a first step in 
restoring peace to communities that have been at war with each 
other, bringing health and happiness where previously there was 
sickness and strife. 

Liberia 

Liberia has always been a main focus of our work. The team had 
another successful year, completing more than one well per week for 
the entire year. This gave clean water to thousands of people! 

This year included some significant administrative restructuring, 
which will lead to ongoing training in 2014. This is important work, in 
order to ensure maximum efficiency so that the team can reach as 
many people as possible who are in dying need of clean water. 

The following is a thank-you letter from a school community where a 
well was installed. We receive similar letters from each community 
we go into, all available on our website! 
 
“We wish to extend our heartfelt thanks and appreciation to Lifewater 
Liberia for your tremendous generosity extended to the school. The 
hand pump constructed will contribute meaningfully to the health, 
growth, and the educational development of the students. We hope 
that you will continue your efforts in developing Liberia!” 

-Proprietress of Confidence Daycare, Elementary and High-school 

Haiti 
“It has been a productive and encouraging year for Lifewater d’Haiti! 
Haiti is a tough place to see any progress because the web of 
bureaucracy is so entangled that it is nearly impossible to navigate. 
Thankfully, we have an incredible team of highly skilled and 
committed Haitians who understand the culture and can successfully 
lead the project.  

Several exciting things have happened this year. First, we trained a 
second well driller, so we can run two drills simultaneously. Second, 
a shipping container filled with Afridev pumps made its way to the 
compound, which required divine intervention at several different 
points! The well replacement and repair program continues to 
flourish. Lastly, the transition of the team to become more 
independent was completed, with local Haitians taking over 
administration and leadership. 

There were challenges as well. Drills rigs and other equipment have 
had issues. There have been governmental agencies trying to take 
more than their fair share. We encountered security issues. Yet 
through it all, God has blessed and provided what was needed. Our 
team is now recognized through the north and we are often thanked 
by community members. Thank you to you all for your generosity!” 

-Susan Rakoczy, Director 

In the upcoming year, Lifewater d’Haiti will be building a new 
compound for workers and equipment, as the need for our own 
space has been reinforced through aforementioned security issues in 
2012. We look forward to increased effectiveness as a result! 

Kenya 

Lifewater plays a secondary role in Kenya, as one of many 
supporting organizations for “Lifewater Kenya”. This is different than 
our other countries of operation, where we founded and organized 
our teams that work there. 

Lifewater Kenya is run by David Maina, and he and the organization 
work on many projects to help people who are suffering from the long 
and continuing drought in East Africa. While much of the team’s time 
and energy are focused on running orphanages and a home for 
uncared-for elderly, they also drill wells, build water catchment 
systems, and construct washrooms. Lifewater Canada partners with 
Lifewater Kenya specifically for water and sanitation projects. 

We recently approved three water wells and two school washrooms 
for the upcoming year. David has a gift for finding high priority 
locations, and these projects will be no different. 
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